

PUBLIC RELATIONS SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 6TH, 2022. 😊

ATTENDANCE: Rich P, Krista S, Tim C, Ashley C, Stew, Yon K, Katy G, Casey J, Zach W, Jeff L.

Yon K read the 12 traditions, Jeff L read the 12 concepts

OPEN POSTIONS: Co-chair, Co-secretary, Co-Webservant, Meeting List Coordinator.

REPORTS

Chair: Rich P.

Nothing to report since our last meeting. Thank you everyone for your service.

Secretary: Ashley C.

PR Minutes have been uploading for last months meeting. I have a template now for getting the minutes typed up, now I will be able to get to minutes ready in a timely manner. Thank you for letting me be of service.

Correctional Facility Report: Yon k.

GTC: I recently sent an email inquiring about the status of NA meetings being reintroduced to thier facility. Received a quick response but have received no further updates.

KCJ: Is closed at the moment.

WCJ: We don't have much information on Wexford and unsure if they are meetings being held at the jail.

The Oaks: Mike C engaged in his first volunteer session at the Oaks (Manistee) Correctional Facility during the month of October. We now have 4 fully cleared volunteers making our ability to serve at this facility more efficient and thorough.

We are looking for more volunteers to expand our facility meetings. We have a responsibility to carry the message to addicts within facilities. Volunteers will need to be cleared through Public Relations

Treatment Facility Coordinator: Mike C.

H and I is going well. The men and womans number lists have been updated. Schedules have been dropped off at each facility. Thanks for letting me serve.

Fellowship Development Coordinator: Zach W.

Cadillac meeting went well. They are recovering numbers after Covid and are having 8-12 average attendance. They do not need anything at the moment. Reimbursement check was received for traveling. This month I will attend Ludington on the 17th and Manistee on the 23rd.

Webservant: Katy G, Megan S.

Hi P.R. fam- Katy G. and Megan S. here!

Here are the most recent happenings and changes to our N.W.M.A.N.A. website for the past month:

- The October PR minutes have been received and posted to the website. We are still awaiting Areas October minutes and will posted them when we receive them from our new Area secretary.
- The flyers that have been added to the site this month are the 5/O Game Night and Retreats Pancake Breakfast. All past event flyers have been removed from the Upcoming Events gallery on the home page and also moved from the Upcoming Events folder to the Past Event Flyers folder.
- In the last month we have received one area email from a PR trusted servant attempting to contact the PR chair. This email was forwarded to Rich P. We did not receive any messages via our FB Messenger.
- As we grow closer to the holidays it is common for Subcommittees to change the dates or times of their meetings. This is important information to share with the webservant so it can be altered on the website calendar and a notice can be posted to the Area Announcements. This is also true for any meetings that change. If you hear of any committees or meetings changing times, dates or locations please let us know or send the chair people our way!
- Katy G. and myself are working on getting together this coming month to switch over the website passwords, responsibilities, area email information to our new webservant! I have assured her I'm not going where and if PR needs anything website related just give me a call! THANK YOU for letting me serve!

Happy Fall and IT'S O.K. TO BE CLEAN!!

Thank you for letting us serve, Katy G. And Megan S. *New WebServant & Past-Webservant*

Schedule Coordinator: Jen S.

Hi all. I'm an addict named Jen. No schedule changes this month. I am still looking for a replacement for my position. Thanks for letting me serve.

Phone Line Coordinator: Katy G.

Hey family. This month we received zero calls to our phone line. Will be revising the phone line soon and think I am going to switch back to a human voice instead of the robotic one, to make it seem more personable and real. Making sure to update the meetings and will let you all know when that is complete. Thank you for letting me serve.

Community Outreach Coordinator: Jeff L.

Hello friends. I don't have believe I have anything exciting to offer or update this month other than I'll be putting in a request for NA literature to have on hand for events. 10 white books, 1 basic text, 1 living clean, How it work & Why, 100 IP's. Casey J and I will be looking into events to get into maybe NMC?. Thanks for letting me serve.

OLD BUSINESS

Resolved.

NA Logo on bus consult with Mike C.

NEW BUSINESS

Bata - We should use the same design and put into other surrounding locations.

Public Service Stations – Radio Stations

Try to get a spot-on air for the phone line.

Januarys PR - discuss whether or not we want to move it.

OPEN SHARE

CLOSE

**NEXT MEETING WILL BE SUNDAY DECEMBER 4TH, 2022 AT
5PM.**